July 28, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Acting Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Demand to Bargain



Remote Access Users Agreement


It has recently come to our attention that Management has ordered many HUD employees to complete a “Remote Access Users Agreement” (copy attached).  We understand that the deadline for employees to submit the Agreement is being extended to September 15, 2006.  We believe the additional time will allow us to resolve any outstanding issues informally;  but to preserve our rights, we are submitting this initial demand to bargain:

1. Management agrees that the Remote Access Procedure is not required for employees using HUD issued laptops.

2. The Remote Access Rules of Behavior have no impact on the Union’s right to use HUD equipment for representational activity.

Because of our national conventions, we are unable to provide a complete list of concerns.  However, we will provide further information the week of August 14.  Please extend our appreciation to CIO Lisa Schlosser for extending the deadline so that these matters can be addressed.

cc:  Lisa Schlosser, CIO

      Council 222 Executive Board


And Local Presidents  

